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Welcome to the latest edition of our client newsletter - Waverley Wealth News. 
 
I hope that you and your families are all well and safe in the current environment. It has 
certainly been a testing time for everybody locally, interstate & abroad.  
July is here along with the winter chill. But July also signals the start of a new financial year 
and chances are most Australians are happy to say goodbye to the last one. This year 
more than ever it’s a great time to plan your finances for the year ahead, to rebuild or make 
the most of savings you have made during months of social isolation.  
 
With an extraordinary financial year behind us, it’s a good time to take stock. After 28 
years Australia’s record economic expansion ended due to the COVID shutdowns. Our 
economy contracted by 0.3% in the March quarter and looks set to contract by a further 
8% in the June quarter, confirmation that we are officially in recession.  Unemployment 
rose to 7.1% in May, the highest since 2001, with another 1.6 million Australians on 
JobKeeper payments.  
 
Yet Australia is weathering the COVID storm better than most nations, with signs of 
improving business and consumer confidence. Financial markets finished the financial year 
mixed, but in better shape than many feared. In the year to June, US shares rose 4.6% 
while Australian shares trimmed their losses to 10.8% after a partial rebound in the last 
quarter. Falling global demand hit crude oil prices (down 33%) and iron ore (down 14%). 
The Aussie dollar firmed 3.7% in June to finish the year at US69c as a mark of Australia’s 
sure handling of the COVID crisis. 
 
As in previous editions, attached are three articles that we hope you find both interesting 
and helpful. If you would like to discuss any of the topics coverered, please don’t hesitate 
to contact us on 0403 879 982 or email at - enquiries@waverleywealth.com.au 
 
In the meantime, we hope and your family stay warm, happy and safe. 
Kind regards, 
Scott.
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